  

  EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE – 5 JUNE 2006

PART I - DELEGATED

8.  
CONSIDERATION OF   RECOMMENDATIONS FROM THE LEISURE AND COMMUNITY POLICY PANEL


Summary


  

  To receive the recommendations of the Leisure and Community Policy Panel held on 18 April 2006, in relation of the following items on the agenda for the Executive Committee on 5 June 2006:


Agenda Item 8a – Woodside Leisure Centre, Draft Agreement


Agenda Item 8b – Green Heart Partnership – Designing Open Spaces for Recreation


Agenda Item 8c Use of Allotments – Three Rivers Area


Any other recommendations from the Panel will be reported at the meeting.


LEISURE


Item 8a – Woodside Leisure Centre, Draft Agreement


That the Executive Committee note the following comments from Minute L.PP102/05:

Members raised concern that the Council’s Legal representative had been unable to attend the meeting.  The Head of Leisure advised that a final draft would be brought back to a future meeting and the Council’s Legal representative would attend that meeting to respond to Members questions.


In response to a question raised by Councillor Tony Barton on the ability of Watford Borough Council to fulfil the agreement, it was noted that safeguards and check points were in place to ensure the agreement was being fulfilled.


Item 8b – Green Heart Partnership – Designing Open Spaces for Recreation



The Executive Committee be asked to agree;


(1)
the   planning guidance, Designing Open Spaces for Recreation; and

(2)
that the effectiveness of the guidance be monitored and reported to Members at future meetings.


Item 8c – Use of Allotments – Three Rivers Area


T  he Executive Committee be asked to agree:

(1) that all Allotment Associations have a valid Constitution and hold Annual General Meetings with the exception of Lavrock Lane Association who had been requested to hold their AGM annually in line with the Constitution; and

(2)

that all Allotment Associations consider amending their Constitutions to forbid commercial growing of flowers and vegetables on Three Rivers Allotments and that all allotment holders should have residency within the Three Rivers District area.


Background papers:

Agenda – Leisure and Community Policy Panel 18 April 2006: reports nos. 8, 9, and 10 and Minutes L.PP100/05, L.PP102/05 and L.PP103/05.

Report prepared by:


Chris Hope, Head of Leisure Services


Alison Phin, Leisure Development Manager


Roland Childerhouse, Chief Valuer


Sarah Haythorpe, Committee Manager
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